
Henbury Parish Council 
 
 

Annual Village Meeting 
Wednesday 15th May 2019 

St Thomas Church Hall at 7.30pm 
 
 

Clerk: Anne Common 
Email: henbury.clerk@gmail.com 

 
 

Minutes 
 
Present:	David	Nuttall	(DN),	Simon	Browne	(SB),	Mike	Wood	(MW)	,	A	
Common	(Clerk)(AC),1	member	of	the	public	
	
	
	
1. Welcome	–	Introduction	given	by	DN.	
2. Apologies	for	absence:	Valerie	Dyson,	Richard	Slater,	Councillor	Lesley	

Smetham,	PCSO	Julia	Short	
3. Declarations	of	Acceptance	of	Office	completed.	
4. David	Nuttall	elected	as	Chairman,	Mike	Wood	elected	as	Vice-Chairman.	
5. Annual	Village	Meeting	Minutes	2018	agreed.	
6. DN	presented	the	Chairman’s	Report	-	a	brief	summary	of	the	activities	of	

HPC	over	the	past	year.	
7. DN	presented	the	summary	of	finances	for	2018-19	prepared	by	AC.	
8. Open	Session.	Member	of	public	expressed	concern	regarding	safety	of	

junction	when	exiting	from	Dark	Lane	onto	Pexhill	Road.	Noted	high	
speed/volume	of	traffic	on	that	route.	
ACTION	DN	to	contact	CE	Highways	for	advice	on	safety	improvement.	

9. Meeting	closed	8pm	


